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On January 31, Martek Biosciences Corporation responded to The Cornucopia Institute’s report on DHA/ARA oils in infant formula. Cornucopia is disappointed that Martek thoroughly failed to address the concerns outlined in Cornucopia’s investigative report.

Martek failed to even acknowledge the 98 adverse reaction reports submitted to the FDA, and acquired by Cornucopia through a Freedom of Information request, much less respond to them. These adverse reaction reports were submitted by parents whose infants could not tolerate the DHA/ARA oils in formula, and experienced diarrhea, vomiting, gastrointestinal pain and other symptoms. The Cornucopia Institute does not dispute Martek’s assertion most infants seem to tolerate these oils well. However, we were disappointed to read that Martek outright ignored the serious adverse reactions experienced by a subset of the infant population. If they continue to ignore these official adverse reaction reports, they are seriously failing in their duty to perform post-market surveillance of their products. 

Martek claims that Cornucopia’s allegations regarding the safety and benefits of DHA and ARA in infant formula are “unsubstantiated claims” and “baseless.” Cornucopia’s report uses 200 citations, based on 86 different sources of which 57 are scientific and peer-reviewed articles. Doubts expressed in Cornucopia’s report regarding the benefits of DHA/ARA oils to infant development are based on an extensive review of the scientific literature available on this topic, including comprehensive scientific review articles by highly qualified scientists concluding that the scientific evidence regarding cognitive and visual benefits to infants is incomplete and inconclusive. 

Martek does not dispute the fact that hexane is used in the production of their oils, including the oils used in organic formula. Cornucopia does not believe that the use of hexane is in accordance with federal organic regulations, even if USDA officials have failed to enforce these regulations. 

Numerous health care professionals collaborated with The Cornucopia Institute on this report—professionals who have no financial incentive to distort facts or select only favorable scientific studies while ignoring others. 

Martek describes Cornucopia as a “small, special interest group.” Frankly, we see nothing amiss with taking as our special interest the health and well-being of all infants, including those who cannot tolerate Martek’s patented and highly profitable product.  

